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Affiliation/Position Primate Research Institute / M1 
Name Makiko Take 
 

1. Country/location of visit   
Brazil, San Paulo 

2. Research project 
Japanese students’ meeting in Brazil 2016 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2016. 06. 10 – 2016. 06. 11 (2 days) 

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
Mr.Hiroyuki Suzuki, Hitachi Co., Ltd. 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

 
There are ca. 70 Japanese students studying in Brazil. This meeting was held for the 
purpose of making connections between those students and Japanese companies in 
Brazil. Although I am also staying in Brazil, I rarely have opportunities to meet 
Japanese students nor someone of Japanese companies. Participating this meeting 
would be very meaningful for my future, as well as for the “Field Museum Project” to 
which I belong. 
In the morning of the day, 16 lecturers gave us 10-minute presentation about their 
work and the reason why they chose the job, and in the afternoon we had a face-to-face 
meeting to become acquainted each other. About 40 Japanese students participated in 
this event. I was the participant from the northernmost.  
I heard very interesting stories from lectures working at various kind of place---bank, 
food company, airline company, ministry, farm, and so on. Questions and answers time 
was also very interesting. It was quite a rare opportunity for us Japanese students to 
talk with such people familiarly. 
I was given a few minutes to talk on my self-introduction in front of all participants 
because I had an unique background---monkeys’ study in Amazon. I talked about my 
study and Field Museum Project. Many people got interests in my story and they 
talked to me at the face-to-face meeting.  
Overall, through this trip, I advertised the Field Museum project, learned some hint to 
make my own career, and got many good Japanese friends in Brazil. 
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Group photo  
 

6. Others 

I’m very grateful to Prof. Tetsuro Matsuzawa and staffs of PWS office for supporting this great trip.  
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